THE ISLE OF WIGHT COUNCIL 

(SPRING LANE, CARISBROOKE, ISLE OF WIGHT)

 (PROHIBITION OF MOTOR VEHICLES) 

ORDER NO 1 2024
Notice is hereby given that the Isle of Wight Council in exercise of their powers under section 1(1), 2, 3, 4 (2) and Part IV of Schedule 9 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 as amended (‘the Act’ of 1984), Part 4 of Schedule 9 to the act of 1984, and of all other enabling powers and after consultation with The Chief Officer of Police in accordance with Part III of Schedule 9 to the Act of 1984 propose to make an order the effect of which will be to:

1. To introduction a ‘Prohibition of Motor Vehicles’, in the following length of road - 
Spring Lane, Carisbrooke, between its junction with Carisbrooke High Street and a point 40.5 metres south-east thereof, to include the entire length of the ford. 
2. Exemptions will be given to maintenance Contractor/s approved by the Authority 
prior to any works commencement.    

The amendments are being introduced to avoid danger to persons or other traffic using the road or any other road or for preventing the likelihood of any such danger arising. For preventing the use of the road by vehicular traffic of a kind which, and for its use by vehicular traffic in a manner which, is unsuitable having regard to the existing character of the road or adjoining property. For preserving or improving the amenities of the area through which the road runs.
A copy of the draft Order, this Notice and the relevant plan may be inspected between normal office hours at the Customer Service Centre, County Hall, Newport, Isle of Wight during the objection period.  If you wish to support or object to these proposals contained in this notice you should send the grounds for your objection, in writing, to Scott Headey – Traffic Manager, St Christopher House, 42 Daish Way, Newport, Isle of Wight, PO30 5XJ, or email pfi@iow.gov.uk, or complete the online form at www.iow.gov.uk/TROConsultations, not later than 12 noon on Friday 3rd May 2024. Large text format copies can be requested by emailing pfi@iow.gov.uk, or by contacting the Council on 01983 821000.

Scott Headey - Deputy Strategic Manager

  5th April 2024
